
YYAARRNNTTOONN     

VVIILLLLAAGGEE    

  NNEEWWSS  
    

 
 
 
  

 
CALENDAR FOR THE MONTH 

 
 Mon. 6th   Book Reading Group, tel.  372888 
 Mon. 6th     Cubs, Scout Hut, 6.30 p.m. – 8 p.m. (and every Monday) 
 Mon. 6th    Explorers, Scout Hut, 8.15 p.m. – 9.30 p.m. (and every Monday) 
 Tue. 7th        Central Yarnton Bridge Club, Village Hall 9.50 a.m. (and every Tuesday) 
 Wed. 1st          9.30 a.m. service at St. Bartholomew’s (and every Wednesday) 
 Wed. 1st  Lunch Club, Village Hall, 1 p.m. (and every Wednesday)  
 Wed. 1st            Beavers, Scout Hut, 5 p.m. – 6.15 p.m. (and every Wednesday) 
 Fri. 3rd   Copy date for September issue of Yarnton Village News  
 Fri. 3rd      Scouts, Scout Hut, 7 p.m. – 8.30 p.m. (and every Friday) 
 Wed. 8th      Parish Council Meeting, Village Hall, 6.15 p.m. 
 Thur. 9th    Senior Club, Village Hall, 2 p.m. 
 Tue. 14th  Gardening Club visit to Green and Gorgeous, Little Stoke, 2.30 p.m. 
 Thur. 30th     Senior Club outing to Coventry, 10.15 a.m. 
 
  
 
 
 
 
Advertising Rates 
One-eighth A4 page: £8 per issue One-quarter A4 page: £13 per issue 
One-half A4 page: £23 per issue Whole A4 page: £40 per issue 
Classified Ads: 5p per word.  Must include telephone number. 
Discounted rates for annual advertising require payment up front for the whole year. 
The Editorial Committee in no way accepts responsibility for services supplied by our advertisers. 

Distributed free of charge at the beginning of each month to every household in Yarnton 
Yarnton Village News is printed by KMS Litho (Litho & Digital Impressions Ltd.) 

Tel. 01993 868179/868705, email: ldioffice@btconnect.com  
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Editorial Committee: 
 

Ruth Astall, 19 The Spears, OX5 1NS, tel. 372637 – Editor 
Mary Clarke, Woodbine Villa, 18 Rutten Lane, OX5 1LN, tel. 01865 432632 - 

Secretary and Assistant Editor 
Michael Westall, 1 Stocks Tree Close, OX5 1LU, tel. 373445 - Treasurer 

Frances Peck, tel. 374708 - Distribution 
 

www.yarnton-village.org.uk 
https://www.facebook.com/Yarnton-Community 

 
 



 

Copy Deadline for September Issue 
Material for inclusion in the September Newsletter should be received by midday on Friday 3rd August. 

Copy should be e-mailed to: ruth@astall.com and maryclarke2305@googlemail.com 
or delivered to Mrs. Ruth Astall, 19 The Spears, tel. 372637. 

The Editorial Committee reserves the right to cut, edit, or omit articles, or refuse advertisements for reasons of 
space limitation, suitability, etc. Their decision is final and no correspondence can be entered into. 

Copy date for the October issue is Friday 7th September. 
 
 

 
 
 

VILLAGE HALL CAR PARK 
 

The Village Hall car park is being re-surfaced 
starting on Monday 20th August 2018 

and is expected to take about one week. 
There will be NO PARKING on site for the 

duration of the work. 
The Hall will remain open, however, 
and there will be pedestrian access 

between The Paddocks and Merton Way. 
 

 
 
 

 
GDPR 
 
I’m sure most people will be aware of the new data 
protection law which came into effect earlier this year.  It 
is particularly important, if you are sending photographs 
for inclusion in the Village News, that you have the 
permission of the people being photographed.  As well as 
the paper copies which are delivered to all households in 
Yarnton, the pdf file of the Village News is available on the 
Yarnton Village website.   
Please check before sending photographs that the people 
in the picture are aware of this and have given permission.  
The Editorial Committee would be grateful if you would 
confirm this each time you send photographs for 
publication. Thank you. 
Ruth Astall, Editor 

 
Peter Luke 
 
Peter Luke who died last month was a pillar of Yarnton 
community life, giving his time unstintingly for the parish. 
He was Chairman of the Parish Council for 5 years, before 
taking on the role of Parish Clerk for 14 years, right 
through to his retirement aged 85 in 2012. 
Remarkably, Peter still found time for other community 
initiatives, including acting as a driver for the Lunch Club, 
a driver for the Shopping Bus and he was Chairman of 
Yarnton Care Committee. 
The residents of Yarnton can be grateful for the 
commitment shown to the parish by Peter Luke. 
Michael Gibbard 
 
 

 

CHARLETT TYRES in Yarnton 
has a vacancy for a trainee tyre/exhaust fitter 

 
This position would suit an active person with a 

mechanical aptitude who would like 
to join a friendly team 

 
Full training will be given 

 
Please contact aeast@charlett-tyres.co.uk 

  



Yarnton Band reach for the sky! 
 

 
 

Yarnton Band and a Spitfire at Ramsden Fete. 
Photo Clare Kirkham using Photoshop 

 
When Yarnton Band was asked to play at the Ramsden Village Fete a last-minute request arrived, ‘Would the band play 
suitable music as a Spitfire flew overhead?’ At very short notice the band rehearsed The Dam Busters March (yes, we know it 
was Lancasters in the film but we didn’t have a copy of William Walton’s Spitfire Prelude & Fugue!) and Those magnificent men 
in their flying machines. 
On the day timing was crucial, so with some quick rejigging of the programme we played both pieces as the plane flew 
overhead. It had to fly much higher than in this photo but the distinctive sound of the Merlin engine didn’t distract our 
percussionist Sam Kirkham and on the photo you see him in action. The band was so popular that Ramsden fete organisers 
have already booked us for 8th June 2019. 
On Saturday 4th August we will be playing on the Village Green Bandstand at the BBC Countryfile show in the grounds of 
Blenheim Palace, at the following times: 9.40 a.m. – 10.25 a.m.; 11.50 a.m. - 12.10 p.m.; 1.20 p.m. – 1.40 p.m. 
Peter Hewis 
 
 
 

 

 
 



 

It’s not just about the Amazon 
 
I took a walk around my local streets the other day, 
showing a guest around to get a feel of where I live. If the 
front gardens hadn’t been tarmacked, block paved or 
gravelled, then the rest seemed to have that false artificial 
turf, often badly installed, and looking more like green 
plastic carpet than anything else. If I managed to find a 
garden with living plants, then the selection seemed to be 
much reduced compared with how I remember them. The 
selection of plants seemed minimal with very little 
diversity. 
I’ve been thinking: is diversity bad for us? I’ll leave you to 
consider that little nugget. 
Many of us seem concerned about man’s destruction of the 
Amazon forests or those in Borneo, yet we easily overlook 
the little envelopes of land that encircle our own homes. 
It’s easy to forget how we can contribute by growing a 
more varied range of plants, large and small, in our own 
communities. We rely on plants for our own health on 
many levels, but do plants rely on us? 
Long after our species has disappeared from planet earth, 
those plants will continue, unabashed very often. 
Let’s appreciate them, in all their variations in our own 
towns and villages, and not just in the rain forests of the 
world. Happy Gardening. 
Stuart Mabbutt, tel. 01865 747243 
www.wildmaninspires.co.uk 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 
 
For enquiries about baptisms, weddings or pastoral issues please contact Revd. Jim Turner on 
 jim.font1934@gmail.com, tel. 01865 375562 or John Appleton 
Churchwardens: Paul Tweddle tel.01865 373568, email paultweddle@btinternet.com  
John Appleton, tel. 01865 460496, email john_appleton@ntlworld.com 
 
 

Our new Rector has started! 
 
Revd. Oliver Petter was installed as Rector of the Benefice of Yarnton with Begbroke and Shipton-on-Cherwell on Monday  
23rd  July.   
 
Oliver was born in Reading, and has had a lifelong love of Oxford, where he grew up. Having spent most of the last decade in 
London, he is excited to be moving back to Oxfordshire and to be living in Yarnton. 
He studied Modern Languages at St. Edmund Hall, Oxford (2001-5), before spending the following year working for Creation 
Theatre. He then moved to London to continue to explore a sense of calling, working for the charity Crisis and subsequently in 
marketing. Following work as the Verger at Temple Church, London from early 2008 until 2011, he trained for the Priesthood 
at St. Stephen’s House from 2011-2014, a highlight of which was spending six weeks in the Anglican church in Rio de Janeiro. 
Oliver then served his curacy in the Parish of Old St. Pancras, a vibrant Team Ministry situated around Camden and King’s 
Cross, from 2014-17. From 2017-18 he served as Chaplain Missioner at Pusey House, and as an Assistant Priest in the Parish 
of St. Barnabas, Jericho. 
 
Oliver comes from a family of musicians, and loves music of many kinds, and particularly enjoys singing. He has been involved 
in organising the annual Oxford Bach Ensemble fundraising concerts since 2006. He is also a keen drummer, and spent plenty 
of time playing for different bands in earlier years. Oliver enjoys following several sports, has a particular enthusiasm for all 
forms of cricket and a long-standing affection for Oxford United football club. He loves walking and running in the countryside, 
and has a growing interest in gardening. 
 
Oliver is thrilled to be coming to the Benefice and to begin serving the people of Yarnton, Begbroke and Shipton-on-Cherwell. 
 
We are also pleased to have launched a website for the three churches which can be found at www.ybsbenefice.org.uk 

 

Regular Service Times (every week unless otherwise stated) 
Sundays 
8 a.m. Holy Communion, Book of Common Prayer, traditional service with no Hymns 
11 a.m. Holy Communion, Common Worship, with hymns. Coffee after the service.  
Weekday Eucharist Service:  Wednesday, 9.30 a.m. 
 

  



 
Woodstock & District U3a 
 
Coffee morning: Woodstock & District U3A [University of 
the 3rd Age] is holding a coffee morning on Wednesday 
15th August, between 10 a.m and 12 noon at Kidlington 
Baptist Church, OX5 2DS (corner of High Street/Foxdown 
Close).  
Please come and meet us to find out about our 
forthcoming programme of monthly talks and our varied 
interest groups including walking, play reading and art.   
For more information, please see our website; 
www.u3asites.org.uk/woodstock 
Summer 2018 got off to a sizzling start at our 
June, with Mary McIntyre, FRAS, giving members a quick
fire presentation on the history of astronomy.  In just over 
an hour she whisked an appreciative audience from the 
'big bang' of 13.8 billion years ago, via snapshots of the 
classical astronomers – Galileo, Tycho Brahe, Copernicus 
and the rest – to issues currently debated, such as the role 
of comets, and today's astrophotography ('the greatest 
innovation since the telescope'). She finished with a slew 
of recent photos of the moon and other heavenly bodies, 
taken from the speaker's own back garden. 
Meanwhile, the Branch's doughty interest groups continue 
to flourish: both the Books and Playreading Groups, for 
example, working through a catholic selection of works by 
British authors and playwrights (some playreader
had a crack at the French dramatist Jean Anouilh, 
admittedly in translation). 
Finally, the Branch's printed programme for the next 12 
months is now out: copies should be available at public 
libraries and other venues in and around Woodstock, and, 
as always, full programme and membership details can 
also be found at: www.u3asites.org.uk/woodstock
Chris Sladen
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Senior Club 
 
In June three members celebrated their birthdays: Ken, Pat 
and Julie, and early in July was Tony’s.  So we sang Happy 
Birthday and gave our good wishes. 
On 21st June we had a day out to Swanage. The weather 
was perfect, so several of us took the steam train to Corfe 
Castle, or on to Norden; here there was a dear little cafe 
with ice-creams, etc. just right for the weather.  Back to 
Swanage for a late lunch, a seat by the sea, and then back to 
the coach.  Milan, our driver,  stopped at Services near 
Winchester as the traffic was quite heavy. We had our raffle 
and after quite a long leg-stretch, and with passengers not 
in a hurry as it was such a lovely day, we again joined the 
motorway, traffic now moving quickly.  Many thanks were 
given to Milan; we all arrived home in a happy mood at 
8.15 p.m. 
Our next trip is on 30th August to Coventry, first pick-up 
10.15 a.m. last pick-up 10.30 a.m. Everyone welcome. 
We are unable to have a Club meeting on 23rd August as the 
Village Hall car park is going to be re-surfaced. 
Jose Green, tel. 375644 

 

 
 
 

 



 
 

 
 
Be Water Aware this summer 
  
With the hot weather, long sunny days and the summer 
holidays in sight, there is a temptation to cool off in one of 
Oxfordshire’s many rivers and inland waterways. And 
while there may not be any river monsters waiting down 
there, unfortunately rivers and waterways can be very 
dangerous places - 255 people accidentally drowned in 
2017 in the UK. 
That’s why, at this time of year, Oxfordshire’s Fire and 
Rescue Service is reminding all residents to Be Water 
Aware to help everyone stay safe this summer. 
Would you know what to do? 
Knowing what to do when someone gets into trouble in 
the water could help save someone’s life: 

Call: 999 
Float: tell them to float on their back 
Throw: something that floats 
  
… and don’t jump in yourself! 

Find out more at www.365alive.co.uk/BeWaterAware 

 

 

 
 

Yarnton Village Hall 
 
The hall comprises a large Main Hall, Back Room and 
Committee Room. The hall is fully accessible - facilities 
include stage, kitchen, toilets with disabled facilities and 
car park.  The hall is available for hire for meetings, 
training events, shows, lunches, clubs, sales, parties, etc. 
The charges for hiring the Main Hall or Back Room are 
per hour unless stated. 
Village residents: £10 
Non Village Residents: £12 
Kitchen: £8 per session 
A deposit of £100 is required when booking the hall. 
For further information or to book the hall please contact 
Booking Secretary on 07948 722633 or email 
yarntonvillagehall@gmail.com 
 
 
 

 

  



 
MONTHLY QUIZ 

‘devised by Sir Percy’ 
 
In this month's issue you will find the eighth in a series of short monthly quizzes.  The 
quiz has ten questions; some you will know off the top of your head, many you will have 
to look up.  Once you have answered them, study them to discover the link.  Each month 
has a different link, and only naming the link will afford you a shot at victory!  (You 
may not need all the answers to find the link).   
The answers to the June quiz are on page11 . 
The link information can be found from part of each answer, the whole answer, or a 
phonetic part of the answer (e.g. hare might mean hair, doe might mean dough).   
This month the lucky winner will receive a box of luxury chocolates.  There is also the 
chance to win a bumper prize if you can find the link between all the quizzes. 
Please note that the closing date is 20th of each month, so please get your entries 
in promptly. Post your answers in the designated Yarnton Village News box located in 
Budgens - by the bananas. 
Good luck!!  

 
AUGUST QUIZ 

 
1.   Which contemporary of Shakespeare was killed in a bar brawl? 
2.   Who married Tom Cruise in 2006? 
3.   What name do we give to a person who makes arrows? 
4.   What is the highest ranking suit in bridge? 
5.   What is the nickname of West Ham United? 
6.  Who was locked in the Red Room?  
7.   Which actor starred in 'Yankee Doodle Dandy', 'White Heat' and 'Public Enemy'? 
8.  How is 1.5 litres of champagne better known? 
9.   What killed Orville Wright but not Fabrice Muamba? 
10.  Which garden herb features varieties such as Lemon, Woolly and Elfin? 
 
 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
Fill out and return this form to the designated Yarnton Village News box at 
Budgen's (by the bananas).  The winner will be drawn on the 20th day of the 
month.  
 
The August link is: ______________________________________________________ 
Name: _________________________________________Phone:_____________________ 
Address: __________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
  



 
 

 

 
 
News from Cherwell Community Archaeology 
 
Object biography: The Pen Knife: 
Originally this is exactly what the pen knife was used for –  
sharpening, cleaning and cutting a  feather quill to make a 
pen.  The original 18th century pen knife would have had a 
*fixed blade, not the flexible two-bladed affair which is 
available today.  
 

 
 
 
The pen knife found in test pit 007 in The Moors is a 
modern knife, almost certainly pre-war as it was found in 
the plough soil in the bottom layer (context 1003) and was 
among the last items found by one of our members on the 
Sunday morning of the 17th June. We speculated for a while 
on how this item came to be on what was or would have 
been farm land. I have now been reliably informed that 
most farm workers would have carried a small pen knife, 
mostly for cutting bailing twine or clearing the mud from 
horses’ hooves – so one farm worker in Kidlington would 
have been a bit peeved to find he had lost his knife – good 
for us though. 
Until this time much of what was found was as expected, 
except for the odd piece of pottery, which may be older 
than the house.  Any pottery found dating from a period 
prior to context 1003 is likely to have been brought in with 
top soil after the house was finished.  
The house was built post WW2, and a lot of what was 
found was builders 'mess,' broken glass, brick, nails and 
plastic.  We did have another exciting find which will make 
it onto the Artefact of the Month on our 'new' website, 
https://cherwellcommunityarchaeology.weebly.com/ well 
worth a visit if you are interested in the archaeology of the 
local area and to see what we are up to in the coming 
months.   
*http://www.6nc.org/quill-pens-the-18th-century-way/ 
Chris Turley 
 
 

 
  



 
 
 

Aquarius Plumbing
 

Tel: 01865 513058. Mob: 07984 121743
Email: enquiries@aquariusplumbingltd.com
Web: http://www.aquariusplumbingltd.com

Free estimates 
No job too small 

Domestic Plumbing Work
Domestic Electrical Work

Bathroom and Kitchen refit
Wall Tiling - Floor Tiling - Loft Insulation

Environmentally friendly upgrades
 

 
 
 
                                        
                               Yarnton W.I. 
 
 
We do not have a meeting this month, but do have our 80
Birthday Meal at Sturdy’s Castle on Thursday 9
The next coffee morning is on Wednesday 22
at  Aston Pottery  at 10.30 a.m. so do come along for coffee 
and cake and a chat – and perhaps some retail therapy!
Please don’t forget that at our September meeting on 
Thursday 13th Andrew Hazelden from Yarnton Pottery will 
be coming to tell us all about his work and especially the 
bowls which he has made for us to celebrate our 80
is a meeting not to be missed. 
Ruth Astall 
 

 
 

MICHAEL PRICE & SON
PLASTERING

 

FOR ALL YOUR INTERNAL 
PLASTERING 

& EXTERIOR K REND
TEL: 07710 170049 
TEL: 01608 811642 

mickeyprice525@gmail.com
 

58 TICKNELL PIECE ROAD
CHARLBURY OX7 3TW
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Yarnton Village Hall 200 Club
 
Winners of the draw on 5th 
      97   Mr. G. Melhuish       
   121 Mr. D. Wynn            
 
Have you considered joining the Village Hall 200 Club? £12 
annual subscription, and be in with a chance of winning 
£25 every week, with bonuses paid of £50 in June and 
£100 in December.  Please contact Lynne Newin
further details, tel. 07948 722633 or email 
yarntonvillagehall@gmail.com
 
June Quiz - Answers 
June link: Banbury Road 
1. Victoria Falls; 2. Carlton
5. Canterbury Cathedral; 6. Edgar 
Harket; 8. Lonsdale; 9. Sir Douglas Haig and Sir Henry 
Rawlinson; 10. Curtis Mayfield
Note from Sir Percy: the actual link was ‘roads off Banbury 
Road’ but no-one put that! The ones that put ‘roads in 
Summertown’ or variations of that, we
winners bucket.  
The June winner is Judy Blake 
vouchers. 
 
 

 

Yarnton Village Hall 200 Club 

 July were: 
      145 Mr. S. Green 

           25   Mrs. V. Stepney  

Have you considered joining the Village Hall 200 Club? £12 
annual subscription, and be in with a chance of winning 
£25 every week, with bonuses paid of £50 in June and 
£100 in December.  Please contact Lynne Newin for 
further details, tel. 07948 722633 or email 
yarntonvillagehall@gmail.com  

 
Carlton; 3. Hobson; 4. Lady Hamilton; 

6. Edgar Linton; 7. Morton 
9. Sir Douglas Haig and Sir Henry 

Mayfield 
Note from Sir Percy: the actual link was ‘roads off Banbury 

one put that! The ones that put ‘roads in 
ariations of that, were put into the 

Judy Blake who has won the bowling 

 

  



 

 
 

 
KEY MEDICAL PRACTICE 

(Yarnton Surgery) 
163 Rutten Lane, Yarnton 

OX5 1LT 
Telephone 379345 

www.keymedicalpractice.co.uk  
 

Opening Hours 
Monday 8.00 - 18.00 
Tuesday 8.00 - 18.00 
Wednesday 8.00 - 18.00 
Thursday 8.00 - 18.00 
 Friday 8.00 - 18.00 

 
Diabetic & Asthma Clinics,  
Baby Immunisation Clinic        
 – phone for appointment 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Begbroke Bowls Club 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
As I write, for the first time in memory the match this 
weekend is cancelled due to hot-weather; co-incidentally 
the England football team play Sweden at the same time!  
However the season has gone really well with many more 
winning matches than losses. 
The club is always looking to expand the number of 
players to ensure that we can meet match obligations for 
the full season.  While light allows we will continue to meet 
just after 6 p.m. on Friday evenings for the weekly 
rollup/practice, enjoying a drink afterwards at the 
Begbroke Social Club.  Do come along if you are thinking of 
becoming involved next year.      
The last two home matches this season are as follows;  
Sat. 11th Aug against Filkins at 2.30 p.m. 
Sat. 25th Aug against Oxford City & County at 2.30 p.m. 
Spectators are always welcome. 
Further information from Club Secretary:  Joan 
Woodmore, tel.   01235 528568  or Malcolm Blackshaw, 
tel. 01865  377220. 
http://begbrokebowlsclub.co.uk/ 
 

  

 



Yarnton Amateur Players 
 
We would like to thank everyone who came along and 
supported our summer show ‘Tempting Fete’ in June.  It 
was the most challenging play we have ever performed, 
but we enjoyed it immensely and the hard work we all put 
in was ultimately very rewarding!  Our audiences were 
brilliant, and enjoyed the show along with a delicious two- 
course supper. A wonderful way to celebrate our 25th  
year. 
Pantomime rehearsals begin in September, and as always 
we are looking for new recruits!  Whether you want to be 
on the stage or help out behind the scenes we would be 
delighted to see you.  We are a small friendly group who 
rehearse at the Village Hall on Tuesday evenings (8 p.m. – 
10 p.m.) in the back room. 
Our first ‘read-through’ of the pantomime script (no 
auditions!) is Tuesday 4th September at 8.15 p.m. in the 
back room of the Village Hall. 
Watch this space for further pantomime information. 
Belinda Davies, tel. 372917 
 

 

 
 

OSTEOPATHY 
  

Conditions that Osteopathy can treat: 
  

Lower back pain, Sciatica, Arthritic pain, 
Neck and shoulder tension, Postural problems, 

Headaches, Stress, Anxiety and Fatigue, Sports 
injuries, Frozen shoulder, Tennis elbow, Asthma, 

Digestive problems. 
  

Anita Watson BSc (Hons) Ost. 
Anita is a member of the GOC (General Osteopathic Council) 

and qualified in 1996. 

 07970 527733 
98 Rutten Lane, Yarnton 
anitawatson111@hotmail.co.uk 

www.anitawatson.co.uk 
 

YOGA 
Anita is also a member of the IYA (Iyengar Yoga Association) 

and has been studying Iyengar Yoga since 1997 
and has been teaching since 2006. 

Individual and small group classes available 
at 98 Rutten Lane. 

Please call for details of Yoga classes. 

 

 
 

HOLIDAY ARK DOG WALKING AND 
PET SITTING SERVICES 

 

INSURED AND POLICE CHECKED DOG WALKING 
AND PET CARE SERVICES 

 

Dog walking and puppy visits - Rabbit and Guinea Pig 
Boarding using RSPCA 5ft and 6ft hutches - 

Hamster, gerbil and small bird boarding - Cat feeding 
and home care service - Pet taxi 

www.holidayark.co.uk 
T: 01865 842435, M: 07596109489 

Family run, based in Kidlington, and your pet and home 
will be cared for as if they were our own by trustworthy 

and caring pet lovers and owners. 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 



Yarnton Parish Council
 

Clerk: Lynne Whitley 
Office:  Village Hall, The Paddocks, Yarnton, OX5 1TE. 
Tel. 378476. e-mail: yarntonparishcouncil@gmail.com 
The Parish Office is open Mondays and Thursdays  
9 a.m. to 11 a.m.  If the Clerk is not available when you 
call, please leave a message on the answerphone and a 
response will be made as soon as possible. If the main door 
of the Village Hall is locked, please ring the door bell by the 
post box at the left end of the Village Hall.  
Future Meeting dates: Wednesday 8th August and 12th 
September, in the Village Hall at 6.15 p.m., then every 
second Wednesday in the month. Members of the public 
are welcome to attend all meetings.  
Meeting Minutes:  The minutes of all Parish Council 
Meetings are available on the village website once they are 
approved, www.yarnton-village.org.uk  
Parish Council - contact numbers 
Parish Council Chairman: 
Fred Jones, Email: yarntonpcfredj@gmail.com  
Parish Council Vice-Chairman:  
Graham Thompson, Email: yarntonpcgrahamt@gmail.com  
Parish Council Members: 
John Burford, Email: yarntonpcjohn@gmail.com  
Michael Gibbard, Email: yarntonpcmichaelg@gmail.com  
Robin Hearn. Tel: 374613 
Anna Isles, Email: yarntonpcannai@gmail.com  
Keith Johnston, Email: yarntonpckeithj@gmail.com  
The above-named were declared elected as Parish 
Councillors without a contest as from May 2015 for a four-
year period.  
Co-opted Parish Councillor: 8th July 2015: 
Fiona Mawson, Email: yarntonpcfionam@gmail.com  
Co-opted Parish Councillor: 8th November 2017:  
Nathan Shelton,  Email: yarntonpcnathans@gmail.com  

 
Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer: 
Lynne Whitley. Tel: 378476 
District Councillors: 
Alan Mackenzie-Wintle, Email: alan.mackenzie-
wintle@cherwell.dc.gov.uk    
Sandra Rhodes, Email: Sandra.rhodes@cherwell-dc.gov.uk  
Alaric Rose, Email: Alaric.rose@cherwell-dc.gov.uk  
County Councillor: 
Maurice Billington, Email: 
Maurice.billington@oxfordshire.gov.uk  
Yarnton Village Hall: Bookings:  Tel: 07948 722633 or 
email yarntonvillagehall@gmail.com 
Planning Applications: 
None  
Planning Decisions: 
18/00857/HPA 37. Aysgarth Road, single-storey rear 
extension – depth 5m, height to eaves 2.675m and overall 
height 2.95m. ‘Household Prior Approval’ application 
permitted 21.6.18. 
Meeting Minutes:  The minutes of all Parish Council 
meetings are available on the village website once they are 
approved, www.yarnton-village.org.uk 
Applications/Comments: Lists of planning applications 
received by the Parish Council are published on the four 
Parish Council notice boards in the village within a few 
days of receipt. Members of the public can also view and 
comment on all planning applications via Cherwell District 
Council’s website at www.cherwell.gov.uk. 
Correspondence:  All correspondence by letter or email  
to the Parish Council must include the sender's name and 
address.  The Parish Council will not be able to discuss 
anonymous correspondence received without these 
details. 

 
Parish Councillors:  An election will take place in May 2019 for 10 Parish Council seats, one more than currently, due to the 
growth of the village since 1987 when the last increase was made.   
Peter Luke:  The Parish Council was sad to hear that Peter Luke passed away on 14th June.  Peter was a Parish Councillor from 
1994 to 1998 and Clerk to the Council from 1998 to 2012 when he ‘retired’ at the age of 85!  (See separate article within this 
Village News.) 
OurBusBartons bus:  Please note that passengers using this bus, which operates on Tuesdays, can use local authority 
concessionary passes. The bus stops in Yarnton and Kidlington twice on Tuesday. 
Damaged Bins:  Cherwell District Council will repair damaged bins free of charge. If a bin cannot be repaired they will replace 
it for free.  Bins or caddies that are lost or stolen will be replaced free of charge.  Call 01295 227003 to report damaged or 
missing bins. 
Bottle Banks: The bottle banks are located in the layby in Cassington Road (opposite Cresswell Road).  If the banks are full 
please take your bottles home, don’t leave them or any other rubbish at the sides of the bin – this constitutes fly-tipping.  
Public Access Defibrillators:  Defibrillators in the village are located at: Yarnton Village Hall, The Paddocks, OX5 1TE (front 
of building near front door), Westlake Pharmacy, 75 Spencer Avenue, OX5 1NQ (on side wall), Yarnton Garden Centre, Sandy 
Lane, OX5 1PA (on right hand side of driveway into garden centre), 1 Park Close (in porch), and Rutten Lane Park (front of 
pavilion). If you find someone that you think may have had a cardiac arrest phone 999 as usual. The operator will tell you the 
location of the nearest defibrillator and will stay on the phone to help you if needed whilst paramedics are on their way to you. 
The defibrillator is useable by any member of the public and gives clear instructions to you.  
Yarnton Village Website/Noticeboards: The Parish Council notice boards and village website www.yarnton-village.org.uk 
are where the Parish Council gives up-to-date information on things which are notified at short notices as well as publicising 
items of importance, so we would actively encourage you to regularly check the notice boards and the website. When possible 
items of importance will also be posted on Spotted Kidlington/Yarnton and Yarnton Community pages of Facebook.  Yarnton 
Community page is on Facebook to publicise local news and let village organisations publicise events and news. 



Flytipping: (From CDC website) Flytipping can be dangerous. You can report incidents of fly tipping within Cherwell 
District online by following the links on their website. Cherwell District Council are responsible for acting on reports of fly 
tipping to both remove the waste which is on public land and to locate and prosecute the offenders. Where the waste is 
hazardous the council has a responsibility to ensure public safety until such time as the waste can be removed. It would be 
helpful with the investigation if the person making the report could leave contact details, so that we are able to confirm 
location of the fly tip and obtain any further information relating to the incident. Investigations are carried out to obtain any 
evidence that may help in identifying the offender. Arrangements are then made to clear the waste from public or council land. 
If the tip is on private land, then the land owner will be responsible for having the waste removed. If a potential fly tip has 
been found, it would be helpful to report the incident to us as soon as is possible so that any evidence that might still be in 
place can be obtained.   
Dog Fouling:  It is an offence not to pick up after your dog, but it is also very offensive to members of the public to see dog 
bags dumped on the ground and in hedges.  PLEASE PICK UP DOG MESS IN A BAG AND DEPOSIT IN AN APPROPRIATE PLACE, 
preferably in one of the 12 dog bins located around the village, but they can also be put into your household green bin if that’s 
preferable to you. If you notice a full dog bin please report to Cherwell District Council 
www.cherwell.gov.uk/info/193/dogs/396/dog-bins, Phone: 01295 227007 or email customer.service@cherwell-dc.gov.uk 
Dog bags are available free of charge from the Parish Council office in the Village Hall on Mondays and Thursdays between  
9 a.m. and 11 a.m., or will be delivered by arrangement if more convenient and not possible to collect.   
Fixmystreet website: www.fixmystreet.oxfordshire.gov.uk is an easy to use website designed to help Oxfordshire 
residents to report, view, or discuss local highway faults directly and quickly to Oxfordshire County Council by simply locating 
them on a map. You can report faults linked to amenities or problems that are broken or dirty, damaged or dumped, or need 
fixing, cleaning or clearing such as: abandoned vehicles, dog fouling, flyposting or graffiti, flytipping or litter, unlit lampposts 
and potholes. Please make use of this website if you think anything in the village needs reporting, as by using the website you 
can see if it has already been reported and any update applicable.  
Compostable Caddy Bin Liners/Dog bags: Caddy bin liners can still be purchased from the Parish Council Office in the 
Village Hall on Mondays and Thursdays between 9 a.m. and 11 a.m., or will be delivered by arrangement if more convenient 
and not possible to collect.  The price is £3 (three pounds) per roll of 40 liners. Telephone 378476.  
Yarnton Care Committee: The Care Committee was set up in 1974 to give help where needed to residents of Yarnton.  
Services provided focus predominantly on older residents and/or those less mobile. 
Chairman: Fred Jones, tel. 373871; Secretary: Bernie Connors, tel. 372944, Treasurer: Ann Warne. 
Services available: 
Surgery or hospital appointments: Transport is available for appointments where no other is available. A small charge is 
made for hospital visits. Contact Mick Teeling, tel. 376801.  
Shopping Bus: A fortnightly minibus to Kidlington on a Friday morning 9.45 a.m. – 12.15 p.m. Door-to-door service with help 
to carry the shopping. £2 per person. Contact Fred Jones, tel. 373871. 
Lunch Club: Every Wednesday in the Village Hall 12.30 p.m. – 2.30 p.m. A two-course meal with tea or coffee for just £4. Free 
transport available for people with limited mobility. A companionable meal in friendly atmosphere. Contact  David Poulton, 
tel. 374158. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 



 
St. Thomas More Catholic Church, Kidlington 
St. Hugh of Lincoln Catholic Church, Woodstock 

Parish Priest: Fr Prem Fernando 
 
Times of Mass 
St. Thomas More 
Saturday Vigil   6 p.m. 
Sunday    11 a.m. 
Weekdays 
Monday    9.30 a.m. 
Tuesday   7 p.m. 
Thursday   9.30 a.m. 
Friday    12 noon 
St. Hugh of Lincoln 
Sunday    9.30 a.m. 
Wednesday    12 noon 
Sacrament of Reconciliation, Kidlington, Saturdays   
5 p.m. - 5.30 p.m., or any time at call. 
Baptism and Marriage by appointment. 
Young children go into the parish hall for part of the 
11 a.m. Sunday Mass to celebrate their own liturgy. 
Coffee is served after the 9.30 a.m. Sunday Mass at  
St. Hugh and after the 11 a.m. Mass at St. Thomas More. 
St. Thomas More Primary School is next to the Catholic 
Church in Kidlington. If you would like your child to attend 
this school, please contact Fr. Prem on 377093, or the 
Headteacher on 373674. A mini-bus collects from 
surrounding villages.

 
 

 



 
 
 

 
Cassington Nurseries  

Yarnton Road 
Cassington  

01865 882550 
Home Grown Plants @Cassington Nurseries 

 

Open 7 Days a Week 
    

Summer hanging baskets ready now 
Loads of summer bedding plants £3.29  

A tray of Geraniums from £1.99 
Great looking Lavenders from £1.99 

 
Join our discount card now online 

@ cassingtonnurseries.co.uk 
 
 

 
Hampton Court Flower Show Visit – Thank you to the 
Oxford Garden and Shopping Village (Yarnton)  
 
On Thursday 5th July we went to the Hampton Court 
Flower Show on a visit arranged by our local Garden 
Centre. 
We were first treated to an excellent cooked breakfast 
before a full coach of 52 departed to Richmond. We were 
also provided with a small goody bag and water for the 
trip. On the way we took part in a well organised quiz that 
was well received by all.  
Although we encountered some traffic near Richmond and 
had to deal with very hot weather, the show gardens, floral 
displays, numerous trade stands and various 
entertainments were excellent. There was even time to 
visit the magnificent gardens of Hampton Court and take a 
Shire horse trip around the grounds. 
Whilst our coach was delayed in picking us up and traffic 
was heavy, we all arrived back in Yarnton safe and sound. 
I understand that an earlier trip to the Chelsea Flower 
Show was also fully subscribed and well received and a 
trip to Tatton Park Flower Show is planned for the 20th  
July. 
It is great to have such a local facility in our village. 
Karl Bushell, Yarnton 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
Woodstock Methodist Church, Oxford Street, Woodstock 

Kidlington Methodist Church, Oxford Road, Kidlington 
 

Minister: The Rev. Canon Dr. Martin Wellings, tel. 01865 559026, Email: martin.wellings@oxfordmethodists.org.uk 
Local Contact Woodstock: Mrs Sue Beuzeval, tel. 01865 849696, Email: sue.beuzeval@woodstockmethodists.org.uk 
Local Contact Kidlington: Mrs Janet Makepeace, tel. 01865 376667, Email: janet.makepeace@kidlingtonmethodists.org.uk 

There are no Methodist churches in Yarnton, but you will find one in both Woodstock and Kidlington. Details of our 
forthcoming services are below, but there are also various midweek activities, details of which can be found on the 

appropriate website. Everyone is welcome to come and join us at any time. 
 

Services in August
 

Woodstock 
5th    10.30 a.m. Rev. Jean King 
12th   10.30 a.m. Professor David Matthews 
19th   10.30 a.m. Paul Spray 
26th  10.30 a.m. Rev. Canon Dr. Martin Wellings 
    (Holy Communion) 
We also have a Junior Church which meets every week at 
10.30 a.m. and ranges in age from two to early teens.  The 
first part of the morning is shared with adults in church 
before we then go round to the church hall to share in our 
own activities.  We are always delighted to see new 
members, whether with or without their parents! 
 
 

 

 
Every Friday we meet at 10.00a.m. for a short informal 
time of prayer followed by coffee.  On the third Friday of 
the month, this incorporates a celebration of communion.  
All Welcome! 
Kidlington 
5th       10 a.m. Rev. Judy Turner-Smith 
     (Holy Communion) 
12th   10 a.m. Daniel Flores 
19th    10 a.m. Thelma Flores 
26th  10 a.m. Alistair Jackson 
The Kidlington church also runs a Junior Church and 
crèche on Sunday mornings. 
 
 

 
 



 
                                          Yarnton Gardening Club 
 
 
We don’t have an August meeting of the club, but do have 
an outing on Tuesday 14th to Green and Gorgeous at Little 
Stoke near Wallingford.  There will be a tour of the cut 
flower garden and a demonstration.  This is an afternoon 
visit by cars to meet there at 2.30 p.m. and the cost is £10.  
Contact Serena on 378817 to see if there is still space on 
the visit. 
Our visit to Rofford Manor Gardens at Little Milton in June 
was a wonderful evening.  The gardens were so relaxing 
and beautiful and the head gardener, John, who took us 
round, was happy to chat and answer questions.  Many 
thanks to Serena for organising this. 
Our final outing of the year is an all-day coach trip to 
Birmingham Botanic Gardens on Sunday 14th October.  The 
cost is £18 to include the coach and entry to the gardens.  
Telephone Ann on 370908 to put your name down. 
We are back in the Village Hall on 20th September when 
Richard Roslyn will be returning to give us an update on 
Blewbury Manor Gardens through the seasons. Ruth Astall 
 
 

 

THE PLOUGH 
THE GREEN, UPPER WOLVERCOTE 

 

A LA CARTE RESTAURANT/BAR MEALS/DAILY SPECIALS 
FAMILIES WELCOME.  DISABLED FACILITIES. 

GOOD VEGETARIAN AND GLUTEN FREE MENU CHOICES  
FUNCTION ROOM AVAILABLE FOR ALL TYPES OF PARTIES 

/MEETINGS FREE OF CHARGE (CERTAIN RESTRICTIONS APPLY) 
FRESH FOOD SERVED EVERY DAY INCLUDING SUNDAY EVENING 

SENIORS MENU MONDAY TO SATURDAY 
COME AND SEE US – WE ARE AN INDEPENDENT PUB, 

ESTABLISHED OVER 20 YEARS 
TELEPHONE 01865 556969. 

WWW.THEPLOUGHOXFORD.CO.UK 
 

 

 

 

  
 

 



 



The Oxfordshire Museum, Woodstock OX20 1SN
www. Oxfordshire.gov.uk/museums

Entry to 
 
Exhibitions: 
 
Peter Rabbit™: Mischief & Mayhem - until
Peter Rabbit hops, skips and jumps right off the page in this interactive exhibition about Beatrix Potter's most famous 
creation. 
Discover original illustrations and memorabilia and see how Potter turned her mischievous bunny into an international 
celebrity. 
Have fun and games with your favourite characters in the activity play room
laundry or visit Mrs. Rabbit in her burrow!  Children can dress up as Peter, help plant carrots in Mr
up with one of the books in our story corner.
 

 
20 Years of Treasure - until March 2019 
All of the objects in the exhibition have been found by local people and metal detectorists across Oxfordshire. They include 
Treasure finds and items that have been recorded by the Portable Antiquities Scheme. Objects range from clay pipes and p
to gold coin hoards and Elizabethan rings. Recent acquisitions such as a beautifully decorated pair of Roman callipers, a hoa
of Roman pewter from Somerton and an Iron Age brooch are on public display. 
 
Oxfordshire Women & Democracy - until 
2018 is an important year of celebrations for the role of British women in democracy, as we mark 100 years of women’s 
suffrage. In this display we highlight some courageous Oxfordshire women who have made their own important co
to the democratic cause. Original objects and photographs include a loan from The People’s Museum, Manchester of the Ascott 
Martyrs quilt and an original Suffragist banner from the Women’s Library, London.
 
Children’s Summer Holiday Activities: 
 
TOM Tots on Tuesdays 10.30 a.m. – 11 a.m. £1 per child, £2.50 per family
Family Fun drop-in craft sessions Tuesdays 
For full programme of these and other activities visit  
museum  
  

 

 
The Oxfordshire Museum, Woodstock OX20 1SN 

Oxfordshire.gov.uk/museums, Email oxonmuseum@oxfordshire.gov.uk, tel.
Entry to the museum and exhibitions are free of charge 

until 9th September 2018 
Peter Rabbit hops, skips and jumps right off the page in this interactive exhibition about Beatrix Potter's most famous 

Discover original illustrations and memorabilia and see how Potter turned her mischievous bunny into an international 

Have fun and games with your favourite characters in the activity play room; visitors can help Mrs
Rabbit in her burrow!  Children can dress up as Peter, help plant carrots in Mr

up with one of the books in our story corner. Free admission 

 
Image © Frederick Warne & Co., 2002 

 
All of the objects in the exhibition have been found by local people and metal detectorists across Oxfordshire. They include 
Treasure finds and items that have been recorded by the Portable Antiquities Scheme. Objects range from clay pipes and p
to gold coin hoards and Elizabethan rings. Recent acquisitions such as a beautifully decorated pair of Roman callipers, a hoa
of Roman pewter from Somerton and an Iron Age brooch are on public display. Free admission

 23rd September 2018 
2018 is an important year of celebrations for the role of British women in democracy, as we mark 100 years of women’s 
suffrage. In this display we highlight some courageous Oxfordshire women who have made their own important co
to the democratic cause. Original objects and photographs include a loan from The People’s Museum, Manchester of the Ascott 
Martyrs quilt and an original Suffragist banner from the Women’s Library, London. 

m. £1 per child, £2.50 per family. 
in craft sessions Tuesdays and Thursdays, 2 p.m. – 4 p.m. in school holidays. £2 per child, £5 per family

For full programme of these and other activities visit  https://www2.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/public

, tel. 01993 814106 

Peter Rabbit hops, skips and jumps right off the page in this interactive exhibition about Beatrix Potter's most famous 

Discover original illustrations and memorabilia and see how Potter turned her mischievous bunny into an international 

visitors can help Mrs. Tiggywinkle hang up the 
Rabbit in her burrow!  Children can dress up as Peter, help plant carrots in Mr. McGregor’s garden or curl 

All of the objects in the exhibition have been found by local people and metal detectorists across Oxfordshire. They include 
Treasure finds and items that have been recorded by the Portable Antiquities Scheme. Objects range from clay pipes and pots 
to gold coin hoards and Elizabethan rings. Recent acquisitions such as a beautifully decorated pair of Roman callipers, a hoard 

Free admission 

2018 is an important year of celebrations for the role of British women in democracy, as we mark 100 years of women’s 
suffrage. In this display we highlight some courageous Oxfordshire women who have made their own important contributions 
to the democratic cause. Original objects and photographs include a loan from The People’s Museum, Manchester of the Ascott 

in school holidays. £2 per child, £5 per family 
https://www2.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/public-site/oxfordshire-



 

 
Kidlington & District Historical Society 
 
The next Meeting of the Kidlington & District Historical 
Society is on Tuesday 28th August, when  we shall have a 
talk by Kevin Heritage entitled ‘The history of Holton 
Park’. The meeting starts at 7.50 p.m. and we will be at The 
Willows Restaurant, Moorside Place, The Moors, 
Kidlington, OX5 2UZ.  Visitors £3.50, under 26s 50 pence. 
 
 
 

 
PURE WATER CLEANING 

  
We clean window glass, window frames, fascias, 

conservatory roofs, gutters and down-pipes - 
whatever you need cleaned 

 

Smear-free glass 
Easy access up to 40 feet/12 metres 

 

Call Chris Black on 07857 985 100 
info@smearfreewindows.com 

  
No job too small - visits by appointment 

Fully trained and insured 
 
 
 
Neighbourhood Watch 
 
I was very sad to hear of the passing of Peter Luke who 
for many years had been a Neighbourhood Watch 
Street Coordinator for Rutten Lane. His commitment to 
NHW was greatly appreciated. 
 
Online shopping, whilst being convenient, is also 
vulnerable to criminal activity. Always ensure you have the 
correct web address, it is a secure page, and do not click on 
links or attachments within unsolicited emails. 65% of 
Action Fraud reports during the 2016 Christmas period 
were linked to online auction sites. 
Phishing Alert; Fake Argos texts offering refunds are 
known to have been circulated locally. 

 
How to protect yourself online: 
Visit www.cyberaware.gov.uk 

and 
www.takefive.stopfraud.org.uk 

 
POLICE NON-EMERGENCY NUMBER IS 101 

 
Fred Jones, Village NHW Coordinator, tel.01865 373871 
 

 
 
 
Book Reading Group 
 
Our next meeting is on Monday 6th August when we will 
discuss ‘The Uncommon Reader’ by Alan Bennett. 
The book we’ve chosen for September is Margaret 
Forster’s biography of Daphne du Maurier. 
Contact Caroline or Jim Briden on 01865 372888, if you 
would like to know more about the group. 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 

 
 

 

 
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Yarnton Netball Club has two teams in the Oxfordshire 
Netball League and this season is nearly at an end.  
Both teams have been playing really well and in the latter 
end of the season have been playing in the heat! There 
have been some great matches this season!  
The Vitality Superleague is also coming to an end, but 
some of Yarnton Netball Club had tickets for the final on 
7th  July and were looking forward to going to London to 
watch the game. The atmosphere at the games is amazing! 
Yarnton Netball Club trains every week on a Tuesday 
evening at Rutten Lane Court from 7.30 p.m. – 9 p.m. with 
a qualified coach leading the session. We train outside, and 
don’t forget a water bottle. 
We are a friendly club and always welcoming new 
members at any time of the year, but we have a specific 
night coming up for anyone wanting to try out netball. Our 
‘back to netball’ night is on Tuesday 25th September; this 
is a training session taking you back to the basics of netball 
and refreshing your netball knowledge. There is no charge 
for this evening, so come along and give us a try! 
If you have any questions or would like more information 
about the ‘back to netball’ night or about the club please 
contact us at yarntonnetballclub@outlook.com or via 
Facebook at ‘Yarnton Netball Club’.

 

Yarnton Netball Club 
 



Thames Valley Police monthly update for June 
  
Yarnton had 51 incidents reported in June. 
 Abandoned Calls: 2 incidents. This is where someone has accidently called us or hoax call. 
Suspicious Activity: 1 incident. Possible drug dealing in Hayday Close. The address in question was served a drugs warrant. 
Shoplifting/bilking: 2 incidents. This involved an item of clothing from a shop at Yarnton Nurseries and someone making off 
without payment at the BP garage.  
Traffic: 7 incidents. This includes erratic driving and dangerous driving where someone was hanging out of the car. Broken 
down vehicle, road traffic collision - damage only, drunk and in charge and abandoned vehicles. We keep getting a few calls 
regarding unknown people parking on the slip road on the Woodstock Road and residents complaining that they shouldn’t 
park there because they don’t live there, and it also makes it a struggle for the bin men. There are no restrictions or issues 
regarding parking there. It might be an inconvenience - however it is not a police issue. 
Public welfare/safety: 7 incidents. This involved a male acting oddly, suspicious call pretending to be from BT asking for 
card details, vehicle being recognised from TV alert. Also there has been the issue of the male offering his Oakland Trees 
services. A TV alert was sent out by police to inform locals of this individual and to call police if he targets you or is seen the 
area. We have had a couple of calls regarding this male. Please just spread the word that residents should not take door-to-
door services from a male offering tree cutting or treatment services. He normally drives a pick-up truck and hands out 
leaflets advertising his company called Oakland Tree services. The male is known to police for fraud and was followed by 
Watchdog who found out he takes advantage of the elderly and the vulnerable. If you call 101 regarding this male please bear 
in mind we might not be able to get out to the area every time depending on how busy we are with higher priority calls. There 
was also a concerning report where a white car approached a boy in Yarnton and the driver tried talking to him. Not much 
was said, however it was very random and inappropriate. 
Burglary: 1 incident. Residents of a house in The Paddocks had their back window smashed. The house was turned upside 
down. Still ongoing. 
Anti-social behaviour: 12 incidents. Youths causing problems for a certain resident in the Cresswell Close area. Youths are 
being a nuisance, abusive and harassing this individual. Ongoing issue being dealt with. Issue with youths smoking Cannabis 
and kids throwing bricks at a house. Vandalising guttering to garages in Hayday Close.  There are some ongoing issues with 
ASB which we are aware of and are trying to deal with in the best way possible. 
Theft from vehicle: 2 incidents. Road blocker stolen and stolen number plates. 
Criminal damage: 1 incident. Vehicle tyres slashed believed to link to ongoing ASB issue. 
Other incidents that can’t be discussed: 15 incidents. 
  
This is what has been happening in the last month. Obviously we also had the issue of the unauthorised encampment in 
Kidlington. We understand a lot of the residents and community were disheartened with the approach from police. However 
there is a process we have to follow. We understand that the padlock was broken off by them and they created a bit of mess. 
However this was not enough for us to issue a section 61. Council were dealing with it and I believe the council were there at  
6 a.m. when they had left to start cleaning it up ready for the public to use again. 
PCSO Hayley Keeping, C6906, Kidlington
 
 

 
 

BURLEIGH FARM 
Traditional Farmhouse 

Bed and Breakfast Accommodation 
 

Contact Jane Cook – 01865 881352 
 

Burleigh Farm, Burleigh Road, Cassington, 
Oxfordshire, OX29 4DZ 

 
Visit 

www.oxfordcity.co.uk/accom/burleighfarm 
for more information 

 

 
 
 

 
R & R ELECTRICAL 

 
Free advice and Quotations 

Friendly reliable service, local to Yarnton 
Registered 17th Edition 

All types of work undertaken, 
no job too small. 

Call Richard: 07900 583138  

               or  01993 891072 


